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WELCOME ABOARD NEW LIFE AND ASSOCIATED LIFE MEMBERS

David Frank from Baldwinsville, John Iavarone from Patchogue, 

Leander Nyack from Mt. Sinai, Dominic  (Sonny) Peluso from Wantagh, Martin Schumacher from Troy,

FIRST BLIND KAYAKER DOWN THE ENTIRE GRAND CANYON!

Disabled Navy veteran Lonnie Bedwell made history in August, becoming the first completely blind solo kayaker to paddle down the entire length of the Grand Canyon. He achieved this feat when he completed his trek down the Colorado River supported by Team River Runner on Wednesday, August 21. Bedwell, a Navy Veteran from Dugger, Indiana, was guided by three military veterans from Team River Runner who relied only on a system of voice commands to navigate him through the entire trip, including the large, difficult Class V rapids. The 16-day journey was made possible thanks to the help of numerous volunteers and fellow veterans, as well as a generous grant from Check-6 Inc., a service disabled veteran owned company that focuses on safety and training in the energy industry.

Alex Nielson, one of the three veterans who guided Bedwell, remarked on the biggest challenge the team faced on their journey: building a system of communication between Bedwell and his guides. "Once we had established a system of commands, and a method for speaking to each other in the rapids, Lonnie and I continued to work together in order to get more familiar with each other and to perfect our navigation techniques. By the time we were running the largest rapids of the Grand Canyon, I felt comfortable leading Lonnie into the crashing waves, and I also knew that he trusted me to direct him to the safest places." 

Fellow veteran Mike Bradley said, "I have no words to describe how amazing it was to be a part of guiding the first blind kayaker to navigate the entire Grand Canyon. I am so honored to have been able to be with him as he accomplished such an inspiring feat, and I am humbled by his courage and perseverance. This is a true testament of Team River Runner's ability in empowering wounded and disabled veterans. As Lonnie said, "We did it!"  

By kayaking the entire 226-mile length of the Grand Canyon in a solo kayak, Bedwell not only made history, but he also fulfilled a dream he has long shared with Team River Runner Executive Director, Joe Mornini. "Running the Grand Canyon was a dream for Joe and me, and now that dream has become a reality. I hope that other disabled persons will be able to share this feeling with me one day and achieve their dreams as well," said Bedwell.

Mornini, who co-founded Team River Runner, a chapter of Disabled Sports USA, in 2004 and currently serves as its Executive Director, praised the team effort that engendered this historic achievement and which continues to serve as the ethos of his organization. "No one goes down the Grand Canyon on the river and leaves the same way they entered. Lonnie's three warrior guides, and the entire group of veterans and volunteers, formed a bond that enabled healing and empowerment for all, and a truly historic achievement as a team."

"Joe Mornini has opened the doors for warriors who were wounded to find life again on the water. He is a man of singular vision and energy who saw a need and focused his sight on helping wounded veterans get back in the game," said Brian "Bru" Brurud, the founder of Check-6, Inc. 

IMPORTANT TO REMEMBER
During these months, we must pause to reflect on one of the most critical crises facing our nation's veterans and service members. We lose 22 veterans each day to suicide, and active duty suicides hit an all time high in 2012 as 349 men and women took their own lives.

It is always a shock to hear these statistics. It is estimated a veteran takes his or her life every 80 seconds, and roughly 31 percent of those individuals are under the age of 49.

The VA's crisis hotline reports having saved 28,000 veterans from taking their own lives since its launch in 2007. While this service is clearly a vital lifeline for many veterans, we cannot ignore the fact that 28,000 of those who served our country were at some point in such dire need of help.

Many of these men and women are struggling with life-altering injuries and illness, the loss of relationships and a fear that they have all but been abandoned. As an organization of veterans helping veterans, we have an opportunity and a responsibility to engage and support each other.

Our NSOs, VSOs, and countless members and volunteers take the time each day to show the camaraderie and compassion we all need to make it through difficult times.

Our veterans deserve better than these statistics. They deserve to know the country they sacrificed for is ready and willing to stand by them and help heal the wounds that remain from their time in service. Resources alone are not enough if we aren't reaching out and helping guide at-risk veterans.

These are our brothers and sisters, and we cannot stand to lose one more of our own. Be part of the solution by knowing what resources are available and by being ready to provide them when needed:

• The Veterans Crisis Line is 1-800-273-8255, with responders standing by 24/7

• Private online chat sessions available at www.VeteransCrisisLine.net/chat

• Veterans can send a text message to 838255 to connect to a VA responder

• Self-check quizzes available at www.VeteransCrisisLine.net/ quiz

• Active Duty, Reserve, or Guard can visit http://www.militarycrisislin/  e.net

MEMBERSHIP: by Gerard McDonnell

(reprinted and edited from the third issue of our newsletter which was, VOL.1, NO.3,Fall,1997)

When Paul Viviano asked me to chair a membership committee, I asked why the need for such a committee. I guess like many of you, I knew the rewards of membership in the BVA. Our Association stands out as a protector, advocate, and a friend to all blind veterans. The association has built a reputation for representing blind veterans in the adjudication of their claims with the VA, fought for the establishment of visual impaired services at our local VA medical centers, and monitor the quality of services at the regional blind rehabilitation centers and clinics. BVA personnel serve on a variety of committees involved in providing services to the blind community. The national officers meet on a regular basis with key members of Congress, and their annual testimony presented to the joint Senate and House Veterans Affair Committee is considered essential before the debate on the VA budget. BVA serves in a joint organization enterprise along with American Council of the Blind and National Federation of the Blind to formulate useful legislation for the entire community. We are a Non Governmental organization represented at the UN, and member of the World Blind Union. In New York, our members are represented on advisory committees of the NYS Legislature and Commission for the Blind and Visually Impaired. 

Why am I telling you the members all this information? As members, we all share in the prestige and accomplishments of the BVA. To paraphrase an old adage, you can judge an organization by its members; and I’m proud of ours. I believe all the members should be on the membership committee, therefore I’m going to ask your help in recruiting new members. Spread the word about BVA to non members at VIST support group meetings, and other gatherings where you may encounter a candidate. A significant increase in the NY Regional Group membership will place us in contention for either the gold or silver gavel award at the BVA National Convention.

An increase of membership permits greater opportunity for local activity in the various areas within the group. Bring in new members will help guarantee them the support, services, and fellowship of BVA. The best way to receive new applications is by calling Alyson Alt, BVA National Membership Director, at 1.800.669.7779 or 1.202371.8880.  

THE EBRC WILL BE UNDERGOING RENOVATION

That’s correct, the VA blind center in West Haven is planning to replace both bathrooms, one wing at a time, starting in January.  

I was told that most of the equipment in those bathrooms were from the 1950’s, and needed to be done.

Both bathrooms will be completely changed and the blueprints show that they will be divided into both men’s and women’s bathrooms. Even the smaller bathroom between the two rooms on the west wing will be changed.

GOD BLESS AMERICA! 


